

## INTERNATIONAL UNION OF POLICE ASSOCIATIONS

THE ONLY UNION FOR LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS

SAM A. CABRAL International President

MICHAEL V. CRIVELLO International Secretary-Treasurer

February 14, 2023

The Honorable Joni Ernst The Honorable Chuck Grassley United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senators Ernst and Grassley:

The International Union of Police Associations is proud to endorse and support your timely and critical legislation, S. 160 "Sarah's Law".

This legislation simply requires U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement to take into custody certain aliens who have been charged in the United States with a crime that resulted in the death or serious bodily injury of another person.

It is ironic that such legislation is even needed to take into custody someone who is already in this country illegally.

We will work with you and your staffs to move this legislation forward and, hopefully, see it signed into law.

Very Respectfully,

Sam A. Cabral

International President